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Media Availability Statewide November 2012
Contact: Jennifer Bishop-Jenkins, 312-882-4584; Dora Larson 815-514-4933
After Miller Supreme Court Ruling, Victims’ Families 
of Teen Killers Sentenced to Life in Prison in Illinois Available to Speak With Media Regarding 
Potential Changes in Illinois Sentencing Law
(Chicago)- After the United States Supreme Court issued its June 2012 ruling in the Miller v Alabama and Jackson v Hobbs cases, state legislatures all over the nation have begun discussing how best to comply with the new requirement that life sentences not be mandatory for teens who commit murder and who receive life without parole sentences in the criminal justice system.
The Supreme Court ruling applies legally to cases still open under direct appeal and future cases. Currently there are approximately 100 cases of “juvenile lifers” in Illinois that committed highly aggravated murders. Offender advocates want to re-open these finalized cases retroactively.  Among their proposals are unending parole hearings that would be an extreme hardship on victims’ families. Surviving victims’ families of these very heinous crimes are concerned that their voices be heard in Springfield as we work to change our law to comply with the ruling.  
Legal experts citing long-standing precedent in the “Teague Rule” say that the Supreme Court ruling is not retroactive, but well-funded advocates for these offenders will be asking Illinois legislators to retroactively undo these natural life sentences, and one day free these convicted murders, in violation of due process of law, public safety, budgetary concerns, victims’ rights, and the Justice process.

The fall veto session in the Illinois General Assembly will be considering competing proposals. Vital to that discussion are the actual stories of the horrific crimes committed by these offenders and the devastated victims’ families left behind. The Illinois chapter of NOVJL is making victims’ families available to newspapers, television, radio and all media outlets in the weeks ahead.
NOVJL’s victim stories, extensive research on the issue of juveniles who kill, national news reports, and legislative updates can all be found at the NOVJL website, www.teenkillers.org. You can also email us at NOVJL@aol.com.                                                        ###
